3155 Date Street

December 25, 1957

Gordon M. Fauth, Assistant Editor The Mount Zion Reporter P.O. Box 568 Jerusalem, Israel

Dear Sir and brother in Christ:

I particularly like an article in the November issue of the Mount Zion Reporter; entitled "Middle East Controversy In Light Of Bible Prophecy."

Recently, I have been contending for this "literal Israel" interpretation of the prophecies in the pages of The Gathering Call. I feel that it is "present truth" in the truest significance of the phrase.

Not only do I heartily commend you brethren and your magazine for this timely article, but I also heartily commend you for the role you are playing in helping the religious world, who seem to be deeply prejudiced against Jews and Israel, to see the true significance of Jewish occupation of Palestine.

I would very much like to re-run your article in The Gathering Call at some future date, possibly in the Jan-Feb 1958 issue. I would like your permission to re-run the article, complete, without changes. And, of course, I will give full credit to your publication.

Please let me know by return mail at your earliest convenience.

I do not believe that December 25th was the birthdate of Christ, but that does not prevent me from wishing you God's richest blessings in your work, now and always.

Donald E. Mote